From: Matt Feller

To: Beard, Scott
Subject: Warrick Co. Landfill #2 Methane Exceedances 6.28.24
Date: Friday, June 28, 2024 4:12:32 PM

**** This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or
click links from unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

Scott,

Environmental Management Consultants (EMC) sampled GDP-2, GDP-31, GDP-37, and GDP-38 on
June 28, 2024. The results were as follows:

CH4 CO2 02

GDP-2 822% 9.8% 0.1%
GDP-31 0.0% 24% 17.2%
GDP-37 6.6% 62% 5.1%
GDP-38 0.0% 10.1% 3.0%

The methane concentration identified at GDP-37 continues to exceed 25% percent of the LEL. EMC
confirmed the locations of the methane alarms as described in the revised MMP. As previously
discussed, EMC will monitor the gas detection probes on a weekly basis. EMC is currently preparing
to implement the proposed methane mitigation plan. IDEM will be notified prior to
implementation. Let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
Matt Feller, LPG, PG, Regional Director
Environmental Management Consultants® | 1400 Washington Avenue, Suite 1, Evansville, IN

47714
Direct 812.424.7768 | Mobile 812.760.5908 | www.emcevv.com



mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=A8A8E952F84945A9B507303CCE8B51DF-E8B5F175-61
mailto:SBeard@idem.IN.gov
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/www.emcevv.com/__;!!C_YaKJ7Yefs70IFr!lEmKuj7zONo4gGhHH6etO3fwcOABy3E7ZGpOQlufmW0HYkkLZsZ0uPdUZZRYHKGwcEaMSJEPR6-4aeWFY9-POBIl$

